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Greetings Nobles 
and Ladies…

Welcome to the Fall Edition 
of the Camel Tales…at least 
the calendar says its fall but I 
think we might have gone 
right into winter! Maybe 
one of these days we will get 
to see the sun again. October 
sure has been full of surprises 
in the weather department 
but that certainly hasn’t 

slowed things down at El Zagal!  What a fun month 
so far!   

We had a successful Drunk Dash in Fargo on October 
6th with a great crew showing up from Bismarck! (See 
picture).  

Septoberfest in Detroit Lakes was also on October 6th. 
Those braving the weather and Lars and his lederhosen 
and someone named Helga and the El Zagal Big 
Band all had a great time raising money for Shriners 
Children’s Hospital!  

The last Stated Meeting of 2018 was held at the Shrine 
on October 9th. Financials were reviewed and the 
financial condition of El Zagal is very solid. Highlights 
from the night included Illustrious Sir Ringo outlining a 
few options for the bar remodel. There will be discussion 
on the options and then they will get bids. Hoping to 
start this fall / winter yet and work around the events 
that are planned. Very exciting!   

We congratulated Noble Scotty Uhrich as he was elected 
to the SFA (formerly SCAFRA) Board of Directors. He 
was sworn in by Imperial Sir Jim Smith (see picture). 
Scotty will represent El Zagal well and we look forward 
to having the SFA Seminar back in Fargo in 2022. 

Kelly Wentz, Twin Cities Board of Governors, gave a 
hospital update. The PAC center is now closed so families 
will be staying in nearby hotels. Starting in November, 
surgeries will be done at Gillette Children’s hospital in 
partnership with the Twin Cities Shriners Hospital. 
More hospital information will be forthcoming in the 
next few months.

October 11th there was a great crowd at El Zagal for 
both of the Ladies Auxiliary “All that Style” Fashion 
Shows. Thanks to the sponsors: Affairs by Brittany, 
Chico’s, Dress barn and Fusion for putting on a fun and 
classy Fashion Show.  

We also had “Old Timers” night in Bismarck that night 
too! We had several gentlemen receive awards for their 
dedication and service to the Shrine. We congratulate 
all of the award recipients! We also made a new Shriner 
and welcome Chad Richter and his lady Angela to the 
Shrine (see picture). Ross Mushik was the first line 
signer. Congratulations!!

Also that evening we had a special guest at the Old 
Timers Banquet, Ms. Pre-teen Flickertail State 

International 2018, Alexis Thompson and her family. 
Alexis is a new Shriners Hospital patient and she spoke 
to the group about choosing happiness. She is quite a 
special young lady and has a very bright future! She has 
chosen to put on a toy drive to bring happiness to the 
Children at the Twin Cities Shriners Hospital. She has 
gotten so much support and so many toys we are very 
proud of her and her giving heart!  Did I mention she 
is only 11! The Shriners in the room passed the Fez and 
we gave her another $600 to buy some more toys for her 
toy drive. We Welcome Alexis and her Family into our 
“Shrine Family” (see pictures).

The Vikings had their annual Torsk Dinner on Saturday 
the 13th.  The company was great and the fish was good 
too! It looked like everyone had a fun night! 

Betty Johnson of the Vikings had a Big Birthday as 
well that night…..I vaguely remember something about 
Elvis but details are fuzzy. Jake and Kay Meszaros had 
a Big Birthday / 60th Anniversary party that night in 
Jamestown as well. Busy night with lots of celebrations!      

There are a few more events on the Calendar for October 
like the Old Timers night in Fargo on the 16th.  

A One Day Masonic Class is coming up on October 
20th in Wauben, MN. Sounds like that will be an 
awesome day as we create some Masons and Shriners!  

Also, there will be a server training class at El Zagal on 
October 22nd.  A good time to get your server license 
or keep current…never know when you might have to 
make a cocktail.

November looks to be just as busy with Saturday 
Burgers starting on the 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th.  Circus 
Management meetings start up again on the 3rd.  

Sunrise Lodge will be having their annual French Toast 
Breakfast on November 4th with the proceeds going to 
Noble Darren Baumgartner. 

There will be a Bison Tailgating party November 10th.  
Super excited to watch the Bison beat up Missouri State 
on a 17ft. Big Screen TV!! Go Bison!!

The 3rd Annual EZ Outdoors Gun Show will be 
November 17th and 18th. There will be lots of vendors 
buying and selling tons of guns and other great stuff.  
Hope that you can make it out to the Shrine for that 
event.  

November will be a full month with a big harvest, 
football and hopefully some hunting in there too! Please 
be safe! There are so many fun events going on this fall at 
Your El Zagal I hope that you are enjoying what it is to 
be an El Zagal Shriner.     

One last thing as we close out the summer and fall 
parading season…we will no longer be doing any 
maneuvers during the parades. We received several 
complaints at the fall ceremonial in Bismarck. The 
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SHRINE LEGACY…AN AMAZING BROTHERHOOD,
HELPING KIDS & SERVING THE COMMUNITY …

WHAT’S YOUR SHRINE LEGACY?

POTENTATE’S MESSAGE

editorials in the paper were unfortunate and we received 
comments from Imperial that we needed to protect the 
Shrine image and not have bad press. So until further 
notice there will be no maneuvers in the parades. The 
reality is that it is not worth it if someone would get 
hurt. If you have any questions about this, please give me 
a call anytime.                 

In closing, on December 1st Shiloh Lodge #1 is putting 
on a One Day Street to Shrine Class in Fargo. This is 
an excellent time to finish up degree work and become 
a Shriner. 

We are looking at taking a bus after the Street to Shrine 
with all the new Shriners to Jamestown for their Clown 
for a Night. What a great day this will be!  

We are doing an excellent job on membership so far this 
year and this will put us over the top! Let’s all work hard 
to make the fall a great time to join the greatest fraternity 
in the world! Remember there is a great Membership 
Incentive Program so take advantage of that as well. 
Enjoy the rest of the fall!
Yours in Faith,
Jason “Rocky” Rockswold
2018 Potentate

OFFICIAL CALL
El Zagal Shrine, Shriners International

ANNUAL MEETING
Will be held on

Saturday, January 5, 2019 at 9 am
at El Zagal Shrine Temple,
1429 3rd St N, Fargo, ND

The purpose of this meeting is as follows:
To conduct any business properly

brought before the chair.
Admission by 2019 Dues Card

Please wear your fez.
Attest William R. Wedberg Jr, PP, Recorder
Yours in faith, Jason Rockswold, Potentate

325.11 Election Regulations of the Imperial Code
(a) Electioneering. A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may print, 
publish and circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a résumé consisting 
of his educational background, his vocational history and his Masonic and Shrine 
record. Except as provided in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating 
or distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets, email or other devices, by a unit, 
club, Noble, or group of Nobles, suggesting, recommending, opposing, or containing 
the names of proposed candidates for office in the temple is prohibited.
(b) Expenditures Prohibited. The expenditure of money for gifts, favors, or 
entertainment on behalf of a candidate for elected office is prohibited.
 (c) Violation. For any violation of (a) or (b), the Imperial Potentate may suspend 
any offending Noble, and he may declare the election of the officers void and order 
a new election.
(d) Notice. At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any election, the temple 
Recorder shall mail to each member a notice thereof containing this section.
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Meetings 
Arab Patrol – El Zagal Temple – 1st Monday
Big Band – El Zagal Temple – 
1st & 2nd Wednesdays
Chanters – El Zagal Temple – 2nd & 4th Mondays
Clowns – Jamestown Masonic Center – 
2nd Tuesday
DL Color Guard – Detroit Lakes club house – 
3rd Monday
Directors Staff – El Zagal Temple – 1st Tuesday
Dusters – Bismarck Masonic Center – 
2nd Monday @ noon
Escort Motor Patrol – El Zagal Temple – 
1st Monday
EZ Wheels – 3rd Wednesday – Jamestown 
Flag Corp – Valley City – 3rd Saturday
Frontiersmen – Dickinson – 
Monday following 2nd Sunday of month
Hazen Spinners - 1st & 3rd Thursday
Mandan Indians – 3rd Monday
Missouri Slope Shrine Club – Amvets – 
Fridays @ noon
Mobil Nobles – El Zagal Temple – 1st Friday
Mystics – Jamestown Masonic Center – 
2nd Tuesday
Oilers – Bismarck – 1st Monday
Oriental Band – El Zagal Temple – 
1st & 3rd Mondays
Outdoors Unlimited – El Zagal Temple - 3rd Tuesday
Provost – El Zagal Temple – 1st Thursday
Promotions Committee – 
1st Wednesday @ 7:30 PM
Rangers – 1st Wednesday
Rednecks – Beulah/Hazen -- 2nd Tuesday
Ritualistic Divan – El Zagal Temple – 
1st Monday
Saidin – Bismarck – 3rd Thursday
Vikings – Gwinner – 3rd Wednesday

Take Due Notice 
Cyber Monday Tickets - Medora Musical

For those interested in attending the Medora Musical 
during the Spring Ceremonial, June 14-15. 

Check out their Cyber Monday (November 26th) 
deal. Look for “Buy One Get One” vouchers on 
the https://www.Medora.com website. The purchased 
vouchers are mailed to you, and then redeemed for 
the date of the show you are attending. 

When you make your Medora Musical reservations 
tell them you have the vouchers. The vouchers cannot 
be used as tickets for the show, you must redeem 
them.

***Remember, Saturday night is the Ceremonial 
Banquet***

 MEETING SCHEDULE  
2018

Saturday, November 3: 10 am 
Saturday, December 1: 10 am

2019
Saturday, January 12: 10 am
Saturday, February 2: 10 am

Saturday, March 2: 10 am
Saturday, March 16: 10 am
Saturday, March 30: 10 am

CIRCUS DATES
 DL: April 4

Fargo: April 5-6-7
Jamestown: April 9

      Bismarck: April 12-13
      Dickinson: April 14-15

Shrine Circus 
Management

It’s time! El Zagal Circus Mgmt Committee begins with 
its first meeting November 3rd, 10am at El Zagal. We 
invite all nobles to attend. Great opportunity to get 
involved with your El Zagal Shrine. 
Myself, Dan Beach, Tom Stoffel, Past President 
Vern Kroshus and Scotty Uhrich had the pleasure of 
attending this year’s SFA, formerly Scafra, in Akron, 
Ohio just this past week. 
I’m pleased to announce I had the pleasure to place the 
name of Scotty Uhrich for the nomination of 3rd Vice 
President on the Board of Directors to SFA, formerly 
known as SCAFRA. 
He was unanimously elected to this office. He has the full 
support of El Zagal Circus Mgmt as well as our Divan. 
Thank you Rocky for your letter of recommendation. 
Looking forward to getting started and working with 
you all on this year’s Circus!
Bruce Ridgway 
Circus Chairman 2018/2019

NOVEMBER 4, 2018
8AM - 1PM

SUNRISE LODGE 
FRENCH TOAST BREAKFAST

All you can eat French Toast, Scrambled 
Eggs, Bacon and Sausage along with 

Milk, juice and Coffee! 
$7 ADULTS | $5 FOR KIDS UNDER 12

Fargo Masonic Lodge
1405 3rd St N Fargo, ND 58102

Proceeds benefit Darren Baumgartner



      November 2018  •  Camel Tales   •  PAGE 3

Bismarck Outreach Clinic
The fall Outreach and Screening Clinic was held 
September 14 & 15, 2018. This time we tried something 
different for our new patients. Our new patients were 
seen @ Mid Dakota Clinic from 11am through 5pm 
with Dr. Mielke. A total of 18 were seen, and the day 
went well with the hospital staff excited about the 
change. 
  
On Saturday, 50 established and six new patients were 
seen at Bone & Joint from 7:30am to 1pm. Again, this 
clinic went smooth and there was hardly a wait. We hope 
to continue this partnership with MDC and B & J on 
separate days. 

The total for the weekend was 74 patients seen. Missouri 
Slope Shrine Club paid a total of $2022.80 for the 
clinic or $27.33 per patient. --- ($1558.19 for El Zagal, 
$437.28 Kem, and $27.33 Naja)
  
We had a total of 16 volunteers throughout the weekend. 
Rocky, our Pote, along with Travis and Meghan Will, 
helped with our Friday clinic. Nice to see the Divan 
come see what and how we do things. Of course, each 

Hospital Auxiliary
Plans for Holiday Season

Mega thanks to all of you members and of the 
auxiliary for again making our Fashion Show a super 
success.
      
Our November meeting consists of working on 
crafts, discussing the Christmas Luncheon and 
hearing the reports from the Fashion Show. It is on 
Saturday, November 10th at 10 am at the shrine.
      
The Christmas Luncheon is set for December 1st at 
the Hilton Garden Inn, Fargo at 11:30.  
RSVP Lisa at the Shrine, 235-7521, if you plan on 

attending the Luncheon. Remember to turn in your 
volunteer hours.

Use your imagination in selecting a gift;  bring it 
unwrapped.  Do remember the teenagers also.  See 
you at the Christmas Luncheon.
      
To all of you: Happy Thanksgiving and thanks for 
caring.

Barb & Judy
P.S.  A thankful heart is a happy heart.

THIS AD WAS LEFT OUT OF LAST MONTH ISSUE – PLEASE PLACE IN CAMEL TALES 

 

 

 

and every volunteer is important to every clinic we have! 
If you ever wondered what an outreach clinic is, I invite 
you to come see for yourself. It is a rewarding weekend 
for sure! Think of it as we are the first communication for 
patients to be seen by our fine MN hospital staff locally. 

If we did not have this, our transportation funds would 
be used up faster, most likely. 

If your unit is looking where to allocate funds for the 
Parade to Glory, I encourage you to give Missouri 
Slope Shrine Club a thought. We fund this fine clinic 
so patients have the convenience of being seen locally, 
instead of long hours in a car to MN. 

My Lady Deb and I are grateful for the opportunity to 
organize and run this clinic. Stop in at our next spring 
clinic to see what the fun is all about!!

Garret Njos  
Missouri Slope Shrine Club 
Hospital Representative

Membership
The “Numbers” Don’t Lie

Having just come back from Tampa and the Imperial 
Shrine Membership Seminar it’s critical to our 
Masonic Fraternity as a “Whole” that we increase our 
membership.

Before you read the following, consider this:
If every Shriner brought in “1” new member…

As all Masons are acutely aware, membership throughout 
the Masonic organization has been declining for some 
time. Blue lodges are closing or consolidating with other 
area lodges, Scottish Rite Valleys are selling their large 
buildings and moving to much smaller buildings. The 
York Rite and even our much heralded Shrine Temples 
are downsizing as well.

The numbers don’t lie! We are losing members faster 
than we are replacing them!  

Faced with this dilemma, we have only two options: 
--- Adapt or Die ---

Our only option is to embrace this changing 
environment as an opportunity and not view it as an 
obstacle to be beaten back so we can return to the good 
ol’days.

How Do We Do It?
1. Embrace technology: This is a connected generation 
that expects information to be available when they want 
it.
2. Improve communications: They connect and share 
ideas with others using internet based communications. 
If we are not where our customers are, we will not reach 
them.
3. Engage the membership: We need to segment our 
membership into groups and tailor our vast offerings 
to those different segments in ways that best suits that 
group. Perhaps new units or clubs with a more broad 
based offering?
4. Rethink everything: We need to be sure new 
members, their families and their friends find our 
Masonic Fraternities to be not only inviting, but also 
beneficial in their lives…spiritually, intellectually, and 
socially.

We can only hope that our actions will create a Masonic 
Fraternity that is thriving in future years rather than 
one that our children read about in history books as the 
great fraternity that once was.

A One Day Class is scheduled for December 1st 

at Shiloh Lodge --- bring candidates!

Roughrider Harley-Davidson
3708 MEMORIAL HWY

MANDAN, ND 58554

701-663-2220

We Sell 
   Shriner Bikes!
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Fargo, North Dakota
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FuneRal Home
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Licensed Funeral Directors NFDA

 Jacques Boucher   Aynsley Odegard
Alex Rydell

(701) 232-3222  •  (800) 598-3223
www.hansonrunsvold.com

John d. Runsvold
Owner, Licensed Funeral Director

NFDA

701-320-7653

Corey Bayer
8496 Country Club Street, 

Jamestown, ND 58401

BRYCE ANDERSON
& ASSOCIATES

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

• Tax Preparation & Planning •  Small Business Services
• Monthly Accounting Services •  Corporations - Partnerships
• Accounting & Auditing •  Individuals - Non-Profits

293-7727
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2019 El Zagal Shrine
Annual Meeting Schedule

 Saturday, January 5, 2019
8:00 am: All NOBLES Breakfast: Hosted by the Yoshi
8:30 am:  Camel Herders/Membership meeting
8:30 am:  Hospital Dads and Hospital Rep Meetings:  
Upper level
9:00 am:  Annual Meeting begins
After meeting:  Lunch: Hosted by Jamestown Clowns 
5:30 pm – 6:15 pm:  Open Bar Social with the El 
Zagal Imperials Band playing music at the Delta by 
Marriott 1635 42nd Street SW Fargo, ND  
6:30 pm:   Banquet & Parade to Glory (Formal/
Semi-formal attire is requested) $50.00 per person 
8:30 pm-11:30 pm: Social & Dancing to “Bolder 
Shades of Blue”
9:00 pm – 10:00 pm: Open Bar Social
Rooms are being held at the Delta by Marriott 
under “El Zagal” until December 8th, 2018. 
Please call 701-277-9000 to reserve your room at 
$119.00 plus tax.  
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SHRINE PATIENT 
ALEXIS THOMPSON 

TOY DRIVE FOR SHRINERS 
HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

Her Message: “Choosing Happiness”

Scotty Uhrich (far right) sworn in by Imperial Sir Jim Smith as 3rd Vice President
on Board of Directors of Circus SFA (formerly SCAFRA)

ELECTED  TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF SFA 

FEZZING AT OLD TIMERS 
DINNER IN BISMARCK

Pote, Ross Mushik, new Noble Chad Richter 
and Lady Angela 

Bismarck Crew Attending Drunk Dash
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Bismarck Dusters
Old Timers Dinner, A Great Evening

The Dusters had their monthly meeting at the Bismarck 
Masonic Center on October 8th.  President Tim Dawson 
made announcements of upcoming events. Duster Social 
coming up on Thursday the 18th.  Next Duster meeting 
on November 12th, and our Duster Christmas party on 
December 15th.  Stay tuned for further details.

At the top of the list was the Old Timer’s Annual Dinner 
held on October 11th, hosted by our Potentate Rocky 
Rockswold and the Divan. Pote Rocky passed out pins 
for the old guys in the Missouri Slope area for their years 
of service to El Zagal. Gee, we have a lot of old guys, but 
lots of Shriner Spirit and Enthusiasm.  

Pote Rocky updated us on El Zagal happenings and gave 
a report on our Minneapolis Hospital and the changes 
that will probably be made as the dynamics of hospital 
care is changing. It seems that our kids undergoing 
surgery are recovering quicker and being released sooner. 
They seem to recover quicker and easier at home with 
follow-ups by local doctors closer to home.  

We also met a local family that reported on their 
experience with the Shrine hospital. The wonderful 
care they received starting with our screening clinic in 

Bismarck and then at the hospital in Minneapolis. It was 
very uplifting for everyone and a few moist eyes were 
noticed on some of these tough old Shriners and their 
Ladies.  

A fez was passed around the room and several hundred 
dollars was collected to buy gifts for the hospital kids to 
be distributed by our well-spoken and very articulate 11 
year old patient. Thanks for a great evening Pote Rocky.

Lots of Lodge activities include the Lodge 132 Fellow 
Craft Degree, Grand Lodge Visitation for area Lodges 
at the Bismarck Masonic Center on October 23rd, and 
Scottish Rite Feast of Tishri on the 25th.  Remember 
Shriners…. support your local Blue Lodge!

Well that’s about all, so dream of spring when we Dusters 
can all…Get those motors running…head out on the 
highway…lookin for adventure…or whatever comes my 
way…

Robert Post Johnson
Duster Scribe

Color Guard Croonings
Well, we did it! We officially slipped over the edge 
at the Color Guard! We went ahead and had our 
SEPTOBERFEST on October 6th, and froze our 
fannies off in 37 degree weather! The real troopers 
were the El Zagal German Band, who proudly showed 
up in snowmobile suits and other heavy clothing, sat 
on metal chairs, held on to metal instruments and 
played their little hearts out! My German hat is off to 
you folks for what you did in Detroit Lakes! Thank 
you for showing up and putting on a fabulous show.
So if you missed it – and most of you did, you missed 
a stellar time! Da beer was a flowin, and the bull was 
a flyin! Our very own Adolph (Ryan) Hendrickson 
was manning the Hammarschlaugen game, where we 
only had 4 fingers cut off – not bad for a first time 
event! We had bean bag games too, but the beans 
froze – it was kinda like throwing cans of frozen peas 
around……..

We had a couple buxom ladies at the beer tappers. 
Quite the show they put on. Our very own Gilligan 
proposed to both of them, but he drove home alone 
anyway…..just another Saturday nite for him! Both 
gals had skirts on, but needless to say, there was goose 
bumps all over the place! Good thing neither one of 
them had shaved their legs!

The man with the plan was Lowell “Big Dog” 
Thompson, who ran a crew of ……two! Mike Kunz 
was right in there with him, cooking one brat, and 

eating another…..Lowell and Lady Judy made the 
German potato salad. It was so good, that Scotty 
Berseth enlisted in the German foreign legion that 
very nite!

The official taste tester of the event was none other 
than Father Jerry, who kept in circulation, visiting the 
local dignitaries and testing the Octoberfest beer. I 
sure hope one day that Father Jerry will come out of 
his shell and not be so shy at these events!

Then there was Amber Somerville and Julie 
Bruggeman, who collectively cause 62 divorces with 
their German costumes. Ufda, said the German!
Coming up soon will be a One Day to Masonry Class 
in Waubun on October 20th. Do you know a man 
of good character that would make a good Mason? 
Now is the time to sign them up! Call Jerome Tappe 
for details at the Frazee Liquor Store, or at 218-234-
6496.

With all the fun the Color Guard has, it is no wonder 
that people are just begging to join our ranks! You 
can be a member too – it’s real easy! Send cash to 
the author of this article – unmarked bills of course, 
and you are in! Otherwise, feel free to reach out to 
our President, President “Little Lars” Paul at……the 
Becker County Jail, or on his cell phone at 218-841-
6963.

In closing, always remember the dying words of the 
famous German Norwegian Hans Olson (a famous 
former Color Guard member)…….”I sure vished I 
vould have yoined da guys sooner!” So that means, it’s 
a great time to be a Shriner, but there is NOTHING 
FINER THAN A COLOR GUARD SHRINER!

Keep da frost off your gourd!
Lars

Jamestown 
Clowns

Time Flies When You’re Having Fun
Hello, to all Nobles and Ladies. I can’t imagine a month 
going by more quickly than September did. Now, 
October is about over too. Or maybe it is over.

The September Shrine Club was a grand event. Thanks to 
Kay and Larry H. and crew. It’s marvelous to see a 
(newbe) plow into a roll that some need to be pushed 
into. What a great example of Shrinedom.
 
Our Halloween Party was a masterful example of Nobles 
and Ladies getting together just for fun. I might add, 
another excellent attended and fun event.  

WE ARE THE BEST UNIT in El Zagal. I can’t 
understand why Lars doesn’t admit it. He must be 
keeping up a counterfeit front, but for what? Clowns 
already like him, and he’s welcome all the time. Isn’t that 
enough? But, he shouldn’t say Jake is 115 yrs old. After 
all, Jake can’t be a day over... well you figure it out.

Our October unit meeting was another informational 
extravaganza. President Larry ALMOST lost control, but 
he put the hammer down and the room was as quiet as a 
courtroom. -- Go figure.

Razzle Dazzle Parade is Nov. 22 Wednesday. Watch for 
E-Mails.

CLOWN for a NIGHT is coming!!! December 1, first 
Saturday in December, at Jamestown Civic Center. 
Everyone needs to get cracking. A Hawaiian theme has 
been chosen, so get your grass skirts trimmed up! Eat 
some pineapple. Get ready for a luau. 

The comedian this year is from New York City, and 
“Slamma Bamma” is the band. There are many things to 
do, so if all help, the load will be lighter. Get your tickets 
now, before they are sold out!!

CLOWN MOTORCYCLE RAFFLE has started. June 
22, 2019 is the date for 
the RUN and party. 
Food and dance to “Red 
Line”; will be THE 
event of the summer!!! 
Raffle Tickets are limited 
so hurry and get some. 
Only 7 months to go. 

That’s it, thanks  for 
reading this...
Weezer.    
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N B INTERNET, LLC

Hanson-Runsvold 
FuneRal Home

215 south 7th street, Fargo, nd 58103
West Side of Island Park

Family Owned . . . Serving All 
Faiths For Over 90 Years
Licensed Funeral Directors NFDA

 Jacques Boucher   Aynsley Odegard
Alex Rydell

(701) 232-3222  •  (800) 598-3223
www.hansonrunsvold.com

John d. Runsvold
Owner, Licensed Funeral Director

NFDA

701-320-7653

Corey Bayer
8496 Country Club Street, 

Jamestown, ND 58401

BRYCE ANDERSON
& ASSOCIATES

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

• Tax Preparation & Planning •  Small Business Services
• Monthly Accounting Services •  Corporations - Partnerships
• Accounting & Auditing •  Individuals - Non-Profits

293-7727
1461 Broadway Ste. 103  •  Fargo, ND 58102

Bruce ridgway
owner

701-429-0547

Bruce@ridgwaylawns.com
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• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

John Stadter – Service Technician 
john@slcomp.com

Scott Schafer - Office Manager
scott@slcomp.com

• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

Well, I asked last month, “You know what they say 
about old Mandan Indians?”

It is time they sit back and let the young Indians take 
over because the Mandan Indians just got four new 
members. It has been a long time since we got that 
many at one time. We are starting to become a bigger 
unit.

We had FC degree Oct.8 at Lodge #5. They had four 
new members. There were a lot of us sitting on the 
sidelines.

On Oct. 11 we had “Old Timers” dinner. My wife 

Mandan Indians
New Faces Around the Campfire

Jamestown Mystics
It’s Been a Good Year

Good day to you Nobles and friends!   Well, fall is 
quickly turning into winter. That’s OK.  Winter gives 
us time to reflect.

We did really well this past year. Many parades. A lot 
of fundraisers.  We picked up a whole bunch of new 
supporters!  In large part to “Trip on a tankful”.  The 
folks really dig the bus...   Medina is full of great 
people! Still some trips to come though. The bus rests 
for no season.  Check the FB page for details! 

Looking to the future, we’ve appointed the Officers for 
2019:
Member at large - Dennis Mansavage
Secretary - Brock Naze
Treasurer - Howard Weispfenning
Vice President  - Dave Witzig
AND.. The head Honcho!!  *drumroll* Jim Trautman!!  
Thank you Sir. It’s gonna be fun!
Many Thanks to El Presidente Jeff Oster.  Fantastic 
job. We just keep getting better.

Until next time friends, God Bless and take care. 
Jamestown Mystics

Director’s Staff
Happy Reflections of  

Time Invested
Well, we have wrapped up the year with our bikes 
and trikes…So far. If the weather holds we plan to 
ride the Holiday Lights Parade. It’s always a refreshing 
night to ride our Motorcycles and Trikes! Come on 
out and watch a great parade.

We had a great year and a busy year. When you look 
at the year, at a glance, it’s pretty amazing to see how 
much our unit does. With the Circus, Suds and 
Spuds, parades and competing, it’s a full schedule. 

I always have, and always will, tip my hat to the 
Director’s Staff! Our Nobles always answer the call 
and give it our best. Well done Nobles and Ladies!

Until we meet again,
Yours in Faith
MD

and I were there last year. What a good time we had. 
You see your old friends and meet some new young 
friends. When you are 82 years old, it is  just good to 
see anyone.

Then on Oct. 22 we had Past Masters Night at Lodge 
#5. I am Past Master of Lodge #5 and Steele Lodge 
#102 four times.

The Friday lunch is doing OK. So “c’mon down” and 
eat with the Masons and Shriners, wives and friends. 
Hear from Ken what is going on.

I see it is time to strike the tee-pee.

God Bless You All

Chief Mato
Edward J C Dockter

El Zagal Shrine 
Saturday Burgers 
Serving 11:30 am – 1:00 pm 

          Bloody Mary Bar:  11 am – 2 pm 
Serving Schedule:  

November 3-10-17-24 
December 1-8-15 

Thank you for all your support!!! 

Everyone Welcome!!!!

Last active Charter Member, Dick Dixon & wife Lil --Thank you both!
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Mark your calendar, it’s here. The THIRD 
ANNUAL EZ OUTDOORS GUN SHOW! 
November 17th  and 18th (see the poster in this 
issue). 

If you are interested in guns at all, this show is for 
you. We will have a few tables set aside for just the 
Nobility. So if you have a gun or 5 in the closet just 
collecting dust, bring it to the show. 

There will be guns for sale or trade. Or if you just 
want to find out the value of your gun, bring it 
along. Don’t miss the show. Each year it gets bigger 
and better.

Talking about our third annual…we had another 
fantastic pheasant hunt this year, with our friend 
from the west Lowell Nester. What a great time. 
Jon Halstenson, Tom Halstenson, Rick Qual, 
Casey Shorer, Scott Schafer, Jason Kaufman, Todd 
Kirchoffner, Darrin Eberhardt, Bruce Ridgway and 
myself had a great hunt hosted by Lowell. 

This hunt, being the third year, will go in the 
record books as the best year yet! We also hunted 
with one of Lowell’s neighbors and he wants to be 
a Shriner. That’s what I call making a good hunting 
trip GREAT!
 
As you all know, the WILD GAME FEED is right 
around the corner. We will start to take game 
donations now, so bring your excess meat to the 
Temple. Clean out your freezer now so you have 
more room for this year’s bounty. We appreciate all 
donations, thanks in advance!
  
If you want to get more 
involved with the Shrine, 
here is your chance to 
join a great club. We 
meet the third Tuesday 
of each month, at the 
Temple @7:00pm…
JOIN US.        
 
See You in the Outdoors!
Roger Ellsworth

EZ Outdoors Unlimited
IT’S HUNTING SEASON & GUN SHOW SEASON

                                     THIRD ANNUAL 

EZ OUTDOORS UNLIMITED 

GUN SHOW 
EL ZAGAL SHRINE TEMPLE 

1429 NORTH 3RD STREET         FARGO, NORTH DAKOTA                                                  

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC) 
   

NOVEMBER 17 & 18, 2018 
SATURDAY 9 AM TO 5 PM   /   SUNDAY 10 AM TO 4 PM 

BUY- SELL----TRADE----APPRAISALS----AND PARTS 

ADMISSION: $5.00 (children under 12 with adult free) 

FOOD AND BEVERAGES ARE AVAILABLE     

FOR INFORMATION AND TABLE RENTAL PLEASE CONTACT: 
ROGER ELLSWORTH (701) 371-8449 

PLEASE SEND RESERVATION AND PAYMENT TO: 
EZ OUTDOORS UNLIMITED 

1429 N. 3RD STREET 
FARGO, NORTH DAKOTA 58102 

INCLUDE PAYMENT WITH RESERVATION****************NO ONE DAY RENTAL 

TABLE RENT $25.00 PER 8’ TABLE (MUST BE GUN RELATED) 

SET UP:  FRIDAY 5PM to 9PM and SATURDAY 7AM to 8:45AM 
Ground Level Unloading 
24 HOUR SECURITY 

                                                     All Federal, State and Local Laws Must be Obeyed 

Not Responsible for Accidents or Theft. 
                 The proceeds from this event will benefit the future of the EZ Outdoors Unlimited Trapshooting Team.

THIRD ANNUAL
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Trollwood Barbers 
Trollwood Village 

3105 N. Broadway
235-0194

Lori Ludlum, Owner

JIM ELLIOTT
Owner

P.O. Box 366  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
4101 32nd Ave South  •  Moorhead, MN 56561-0366

Home 218-233-4967
Phone 218-236-9920

Fax 218-236-9364
1-800-826-6652

“The Very Best In Nursery Stock”

Ole’s Nursery, Inc.
Hwy 10 E• Moorhead, MN 56560 

(218) 236-8590

3401 - 13th Ave. S..
Fargo, ND 58103
Near West Acres

293-3311

Premier Charter Service
Route 1, Box 220

Moorhead, Minnesota 56560

Phone: (218) 233-3404    Fax: (218) 233-5769

298-9898123 University Drive N
Fargo, ND 58102

NEIL JOHNSON

Oberg
                   Family Farms

Est. 1891

Chad Oberg 701-388-4901
Rick Oberg 701-388-4902

3592 110th Ave. N.
Moorhead, MN 5650
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UPCOMING EVENTS:
DECEMBER 2018    
1:  Jamestown Clown for a Night
1:  Circus Meeting
1:  One day Masonic Class: Fargo
1:  Burgers
2:  Party
7:  Party 
8:  Kids Christmas Party
8:  Party
8:  Burgers
9:  Event
10:  Divan Meeting
11:  Event

Rich Maras
Regional VP of Sales

rmaras@jmprint.net

Get a Free Quote on your next 
project by visiting  www.jmprint.net

4666 S. Amber Valley Pkwy.  |  www.jmprint.net  |  701-476-0311  |  Cell 701-730-1623

1964
50TH ANNIVERSARY

• Commercial Printing
• Digital & Variable Data Printing
• Graphic Design
• Direct Mail & Mailing Services
• Banners/Booth Displays
• Signage and Promotional Items
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Mike Hennebry
Executive Mortgage Officer

NMLS#: 1584104

1501 32nd Avenue South
Fargo, ND  58103

Phone: 701-356-1722
Fax: 701-356-1719

Toll Free: 800-872-6358

mike.hennebry@townandcountry.org
www.townandcountry.org

14:  Event
15:  Event
15:  Burgers
22:  CLOSED
24:  CLOSED
25:  CLOSED
31:  El Zagal 
NYE Party/Dance

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2

EVENT

3

EVENT
CIRCUS MTG.

BURGERS

4 5 6

ELECTION
DAY

7 8 9

EVENT

10
HOSP. AUX
MEETING

BURGERS

11

VETERANS
DAY

12

DIVAN
MEETING

13 14 15 16 17

GUN SHOW

BURGERS

18

GUN SHOW

19 20 21 22

THANKSGIVING
DAY:

CLOSED

23

BENEFIT

OFFICE 
CLOSED

24

RECEPTION 

BURGERS

25 26 27                             28 29

EVENT

30
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